
 

Changes to the Rules and Regulations Exam 

Effective September 1, 2020, the Virginia Hearing Aid Specialist Rules and 

Regulations exam will be administered at PSI test centers. This is effective for the 

rules and regulations exam only. 

The Virginia Hearing Aid Specialist Rules and Regulations exam will be 

administered during the same 60-day window as the written exam. Candidates will 

be allowed to take the exam one (1) time within the window.  

If approved by the Board to sit for the rules and regulations exam, your 

information will be submitted to PSI by the Exams office. PSI will contact you via 

email to register for your exam. 

NOTE: You will only be able to take your examination once in the 60-day 

window. Should you have to retest, you must reapply and obtain approval from the 

Board. 

If you have questions, please contact the DPOR Exams Office at 804-367-8544 or 

exams@dpor.virginia.gov.  

mailto:exams@dpor.virginia.gov

